
 

Why am I not able to use my Flexible Spending Account or 
Health Savings Account debit card at JFCS services? 

As you know, Flexible Spending Accounts (FSA) and Health Savings Accounts (HSA) 
allow you to use pre-tax dollars for health related expenses.  It is likely that your 
employer contracts with a third party provider to manage the payments and they 
provide you with a debit card to use for paying eligible expenses. 

While what is eligible for payment is governed by IRS regulations, third party 
providers have different limitations on how and where these debit cards can be 
used.  Some limit the network of health care organizations who can accept the 
debit card or limit the types of services that are eligible for debit card payment.  
We have tried to process your charges on your debit card, but, unfortunately, your 
third party payor will not allow JFCS to process the payment. 

This does not mean that you can’t use your FSA or HSA to pay for services at JFCS. 
It simply means that you can’t use the debit card.  

Each third party provider has a different process to follow in order to access funds 
from your account. Some may simply require that you submit a “Superbill” which 
contains provider, charges and also extra information including codes to identify 
the caseworker and the services provided, and the diagnosis being treated. JFCS 
can provide this document to you.   Others may require that you secure a Letter of 
Medical Necessity from your Medical Doctor indicating that a service is required as 
for treating a diagnosis in addition to the Superbill. 

At JFCS we want to be as helpful as possible. If your third party provider won’t 
allow you to pay us directly with your debit card, you will need to contact that 
provider, and ask what documentation they need. We can produce a Superbill for 
you to submit to your provider for reimbursement once you have paid us for the 
services. You can request this Superbill from your JFCS therapist and we will send it 
to you.  

If the third party provider requires a Letter of Medical Necessity, you will have to 
contact your physician to request the letter.  If you need any further assistance in 
accessing your FSA or HSA benefits, we encourage you to discuss this with your 
employer’s human resources department.  Please know that we will do our best to 
provide you with the documentation you need to be reimbursed for our services.   

 


